
 
 
 

 MT. DIABLO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD 
 RESOLUTION 24/25-71 
                      Declaration of Need for Fully Qualified Educators 
 
 

 
WHEREAS, Regulations from the Commission on Teacher Credentialing require the District to submit an 
annual Declaration of Need Form indicating the number of teachers we anticipate hiring under emergency 
permits for the 2025-2026 school year. In the past, a Declaration of Need Form was filed with each emergency 
permit submitted by the District. The annual filing will eliminate paperwork both for us and for the 
Commission. Attached is the form indicating the number of teachers we anticipate hiring or rehiring with 
emergency permits and the credentials and subject areas in which we may have a need to hire.  We have 
anticipated numbers by credential type larger than our anticipated need so as not to request from the Board 
a second identical action later in the year. The number of teachers hired or rehired under emergency permits 
includes substitutes, current employees required to reapply for a permit, and summer school teachers; and  
 
WHEREAS, According to Title 5 Regulations 80026 (1) ... the Declaration of Need shall not be adopted by the 
Board as part of the consent calendar. The Commission on Teacher Credentialing requires there be 
opportunity for public comments or questions; and 
 
WHEREAS, there is no fiscal impact. All positions which would be filled by individuals holding an emergency 
permit are within position control and the budget. 
  
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Governing Board of Mt. Diablo Unified School District approved 
the Declaration of Need for Qualified Educators for the 2025-2026 school year.  
 
AYES:         NOES:         ABSENCES:         ABSTENTIONS: 

  
 
 
 

    

Linda Mayo, Board President   Cherise Khaund, Board Vice President 

      

Debra Mason, Board Member   Tom McDougall, Board Member 

      

Keisha Nzewi, Board Member   Dr. Adam Clark, Superintendent 

  
 

Resolution 24/25-71 

Adopted at the meeting of the MDUSD Governing Board of Education on 05/14/2025 

 


